
A Addendum Meeting of the Slaidburn and Easington Parish Council was held on 
Monday 11 June 2020 at 8.00pm at Church Stile in the garden 

 
Present 
The following were present, Mr. Neil Breaks, Mrs. Linda Roberts, Mrs. Elizabeth Hargreaves, Mrs. 
Jean Lawson, Mr. Stephen Wallbank and the Clerk Mrs. A Robinson. 
  
Apologies 
Miss Vicky Wood and Mr. Duncan Cowking 
 
Planning 
 
Lower Highfield  
No objections were raised. 
 
Black House  
Comments were made in respect of the blue slate roof on the extension roof. 
Clerk to contact the Planning Department to recommend that the extension roof be the same as 
the house now so that it is in keeping with the area. 
 
Correspondence  
 
Riverbank Tearooms  
A letter of complaint has been received in respect of a Facebook post made on 1 June.   
Discussions took place regarding the complaint and the way forward. 
It was agreed by all in attendance that there was no need for Miss Vicky Wood to resign. 
The Clerk is to make enquires with Ribble Valley Borough Council as to whether they would be 
prepared to install extra bins around the village green area because of the recent influx of 
additional visitors to the area and them leaving rubbish behind.  If this is rejected by the Council 
then further discussions will need to take place as to whether the Parish Council should fund the 
cost of extra bins and their emptying.   
It was also agreed that the Facebook page would be taken down to ensure that there could be no 
further misunderstandings. 
The contents of the draft letter of response were agreed.  The Clerk is to add in that the Parish 
Council will be making enquires with regard to extra bins 
 
Any Other Business  
 
Bridge on the Green 
A vehicle has hit the bridge causing stones to become displaced.  Clerk has contacted the Council 
who have advised that they will be repairing the bridge in due course. 
 
Camping on the Green  
There have been campers on the village green. 
Mr. Barry Dixon is going to provide a No Camping sign to be placed on the green. 
Clerk to send a letter of thanks  
 
Clearing of verges 
Clerk to send a letter of thanks to Mr. S Wood for clearing the verges on the green. 
 
Next Meeting 
The date for the next meeting was set for Monday 13 July 2020 at 8.00pm – this will be 
dependent on the current Government Guidelines. 
  
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.35pm. 


